MINUTES
Wellman golf course commitee Meeting

Wednesday, March 1, 2023
City Hall

12:00 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Mayor Johnny Hanna

Councilman Gary Arthur




Councilman Jamie Altman
MEMBERS ABSENT:


CITY STAFF PRESENT:
Ms. Holly Swann, City Administrator 




Mr. John Prosser, City Attorney

OTHER ATTENDANCE:
Coby Sheppard, GC Superintendent




Nick Dunleavy & Travis Anderson, DTE 





Bryce Swanson, Reese Jones (via phone)

CALL TO ORDER: Ms. Swann called the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m. 

REVIEW AND MOTION OF MINUTES:   A motion to approve the minutes of the January 25, 2023 were made by Councilman Arthurs and Mayor Hanna seconded by, the motion passed unanimously. 
REPORT OF AGENDA ITEMS:  Ms. Swann asked for Superintendent update. 
Mr. Anderson explained that Mr. Traynham had resigned to be closer to home. He then explained that the tree lines are being cleared and the club house is also in the progress of being landscaped. Mr. Anderson then asked Mr. Sheppard for his updates.   Sheppard stated their focus now is on washouts, natural areas, finishing the clubhouse landscape and patching the greens. He also mentioned the fertilizer has been ordered. Mr. Swanson then asked if any fertilization or top dressing had been done. Sheppard stated they fertilized with ½ lb. fertilization last week and are currently top dressing. Mr. Swanson then asked if he could provide a “grown in plan” for the greens. Mr. Sheppard stated he would have it by the end of the day. Ms. Swann then asked for an update on the cart path. Mr. Sheppard responded that they have been working on it with repairs to a drain line. Mr. Anderson interjected he was pleased with what he has seen with the path and it “looks better than expected”. Mr. Swanson gave advise on what he thought would be helpful while finishing the cart paths and greens. 
After a brief discussion Ms. Swann then stated that it was very important that the course be ready sooner than later and ask if it was possible to open the driving range in April and the rest of the course in May. The consensus was that everyone would come back in two weeks to determine if that date will be possible.   
Councilman Arthurs asked Mr. Anderson how much sod is needed to patch the spots on the greens. Mr. Anderson stated 3 or four pallets. 
REPORT OF AGENDA ITEMS:  Ms. Swann asked Mr. Dunleavy for a management and beverage license update.  Mr. Dunleavy stated that the licenses were in progress and thinks they will be able to push those dates up and he would now focus on revising the opening dates from June 1 to April, and hiring a club house manager.  He stated that he had some ideas on management and would work on having an update soon. 
Ms. Swann then asked if there were other questions regarding the course or clubhouse operations. Mayor Hanna asked what was being done to promote the course. Mr. Dunleavy stated he was working with the hired marketing firm and now that the date is potentially being expedited, he will become very aggressive with that.  Ms. Swann stated that a soft opening would be good for now, as long as we open. 

Councilman Arthurs stated he would like to see more advertisements and articles in the newspapers.  Ms. Swann told the committee that the next scheduled meeting will be March 15th to determine if the new dates are possible. 
REPORT OF AGENDA ITEMS:  Ms. Swann gave a quick updated on the banquet hall renovations. She told the committee that the removal of kitchen appliances and a few repairs of the ceiling in the kitchen was almost completed and that a handicap lift may be the solution to the ADA compliance that the Fire Marshall is recommending. The estimated cost of a lift will be around $20,000. She then continued with updates on the water line that was disconnected from the Law offices. This is something that we are working on and we hope it will not be as costly as we first expected. She also gave an update on electricity and water for the maintenance shed. And she is still waiting on quotes for the cart shed still waiting on quotes for a total project including electric, water and foundation. 
Mr. Sheppard asked what the status of the storage shed for the chemicals. Ms. Swann stated that the temporary building could be used until we are able to get something more permanent. She then asked for clarification on what was needed. 
Swann then asked if there were other questions from the committee. Councilman Altman asked if there were rate schedules in place. Mr. Dunleavy stated he had a few versions that he would share at the next meeting.  
Ms. Swann then asked Mr. Dunleavy to give her a budget for the gold course to be included in the City’s next fiscal budget.

Mr. Swanson then asked about temporary restrooms for the maintenance crew, he thought that was discussed before. And them talked about the status of the course and wanted to know why the course was taking so long to get ready and hopes that would be in the grow in plan that will be submitted. 

Mr. Anderson stated that everything would be in the plan and they are doing everything that is necessary. Mr. Swanson then quantified the course has to be really good, “not just good” to have returning golfers and he expected the course to be opened by now and is not sure why there is a delay.  

Other discussion began with Councilman Altman asking if the washouts during the rain was what has us so over budget. Ms. Swann gave clarification that the entire 3.9 million dollars (PST) was spent on the construction of the course and the related projects have been funded by the City (meaning bonds, ARPA, hospitality tax and an intergovernmental loan). The purchase and repairs of the periwinkle was a lot more than initially expected and other expenditures for contracts and preparation of the Clubhouse that, in her opinion was not taken into consideration before the work began.
Council Altman explained his displeasure with the fact that they were told the course would be operational and brining in money by now and its not. He feels the contractors didn’t do their due diligence in communicating the delay. He also stated he was under the impression the driving range and 1st 9 would have been completed before now and the committee specifically requested that. 

Mr. Dunleavy commented that the order of construction was not how he thought it should have been. 

Mr. Swanson said he would question the sequence in the order the course was finished.  

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no other business, Ms. Swann asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilman Arthurs made the motion to adjourn and Mayor Hanna seconded.  
Respectfully submitted,

Holly Swann, City Administrator 
